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 American Legion Post 326 

P.O. Box 314 

Manchaca, Texas 78652-0314 

512-656-7410 

Date:     July 2018 

From:    Adjutant  

Subject:  Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting, 05 July 2018 

Officers Present  

Commander, Golf Committee Co-Chairman, Phillip “Phil” Johnston; First Vice Commander, Golf 
Committee Co-Chairman Kenneth E. “Ken” Roe; Adjutant Floyd Clark; Finance Officer and 
Finance & Budget Committee Chair Thomas L. “Tom” Harder; Sergeant-at-Arms, Thomas L. 
“Larry” Hohl; Service Officer, Robert C. “Bob” Jordan; At-Large Officer and High School 
Scholarships/Boy and Girls State Committee Chair; Dr. Ronald O. “Ron” Stried; At-Large Officer 
Charles R. “Bob” Caudill. At-Large Officer Carl R. Becker.  At-Large Officer William A. “Bill” 
English;  

Officer Absent  

Historian and Membership Committee Chair, Robert J. “Bob” Pillmore;  

Others Present 

Legionnaires Michael R. “Mike” Jackson, Stanley S. “Stan” Lipinski, and William O. “Bill” Welch. 

Open Positions 

Second Vice Commander and Chaplain 

Agenda 

Commander Johnston called the meeting to order at 1630 hour, and presented and discussed 
his printed agenda to all present. Copy attached. 

Officer Reports 

Adjutant Clark said that minutes of the general membership meeting of 6 June 2018 had been 
coordinated with the Executive Committee and all corrections had been made.  He moved that 
the minutes be approved for posting on our Web Page.  The motion was seconded and passed. 

Adjutant Clark noted that there are minutes of the special called Executive Committee meeting 
of 20 June 2018 to discuss nominees for leadership positions for next year. He moved that the 
minutes be approved and posted on our Web Page.  The motion was seconded and passed.  
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Commander Johnston announced a slate of officers had been selected.  A copy of the selection 
is attached. 

Adjutant Clark announced that the Consolidated Post Report had been completed and sent (by 
mail) to the American Legion Department of Texas with in prescribed deadlines.  He also 
mentioned that there were two additional reports to be submitted following the election of 
officers, and research of service records had been completed to fulfill American Legion 
requirements for eligibility.  Commander Johnston said that the service records contained 
personal information that should be securely maintained. 

Membership 

Commander Johnston said that Membership Committee Chairman and Historian Bob Pillmore 
had sent his report by email.  As of this date, the Post has 149 members.  We have 21 Paid Up 
For Life members and 128 annual members.  Discussion followed about how the membership 
funds are split between the national, state, and Post organizations.  Also, there were 
discussions about when the membership year begins and ends. 

 The memberships are for the calendar year and payments for 2019 need to be done 
before 01 January 2019. 

 Membership payment processes begin in July. 

Commander Johnston stated that our Post has program to entice new membership and has a 
proposed goal of 172 members during the coming fiscal year, and how to encourage more 
membership participation. 

High School Scholarships 

At-Large Officer and High School Scholarships/Boy and Girls State Committee Chair; Dr. 
Ronald O. “Ron” Stried reported that high school scholarships for next academic year will be in 
August.  $4,000 is schedule to be paid out for the Fall 2018 semester to the colleges for the 
awards granted to the recipients.  He also said that we had funded one boy to attend Boys 
State. 

Veteran Scholarships 

Commander Johnston discussed aspects of the Veterans Scholarship Program with Legionnaire 
Bill Welch (who has become responsible for the program).  Note:  As stated in earlier 
communication we have granted college scholarships to nine (9) honorably discharged veterans 
and $9,000 in payments are expected to be required in the August/September timeframe for the 
Fall Semester for these awardees. 

Sergeant-at-Arms 

Sergeant-at-Arms “Larry” Hohl said he would be gone until September and not be able to attend 
the August General Membership meeting. 

Finance Officer 

Finance Officer and Finance & Budget Committee Chair Tom Harder presented the financial 
results of the Golf Tournament and a financial analysis of Post’s overall financial status. There 
were several handouts, narratives and spreadsheets were made available to the committee 
members.  These were “working papers” and are not attached. 
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He provided a detailed audit that he and Commander Johnston conducted for the fiscal year 
with Velocity Credit Union information as of 30 June 2018.  The Post fiscal year ends on 31 
August 2018 and the next year runs from 01 Sep 31 2018 to 31 Aug 2019.  Commander 
Johnston discussed the audit line by line with the Executive Committee.  

During the discussion it was noted that there was a request for our Post to provide a Color 
Guard and a singer of the National Anthem to support the grand reopening of their store from 
James Rash, Store Manager, Walmart #1253 (Ben White).  Our Post arranged with Post 76 for 
the color guard and a group of singers for the May 25, 2018 event. 

Commander Johnston then presented the Executive Committee with a Preliminary Budget for 
the upcoming fiscal year 2018-2019.  He went line by line describing his thinking and 
justification for the budget expected income and expenditures.  He said that it should be made 
clear that funds budgeted for scholarships for exclusive for the scholarships, and there is no co-
mingling between accounts.  Stated differently, the Scholarship check account is for the 
processing of scholarships and not miscellaneous other expenses. 

Feedback from the committee members is expected. This subject will be further discussed at 
our August General Membership meeting. 

Other Business 

Commander Johnston thanked those who helped at the Fourth of July parade and picnic.  He 
expressed thanks for all the support and especially the Chief of the Manchaca Volunteer Fire 
Department, who personally drove the fire truck. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1807 hours.  

Respectfully submitted. 

  

Floyd Clark, Adjutant 

Attachments: 

1. Commanders Agenda 

2. Slate of Officers for Executive Committee 

3. Commander’s notes about the meeting. 
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Attached to Minutes of 5 July 2018 Executive Committee Meeting 

MEETING on 05 JULY 2018 at 4:30 PM 

1630 CALL THE MEETING TO ORDER 

Adjutant (Floyd Clark)  

 Please indicate those in attendance, not in attendance 
 

Attendees – 05 July 2018 Meeting 

Phil Johnston   Ken Roe     Floyd Clark     

Tom Harder     Bob Pillmore     Larry Hohl    

Bob Jordan     Ron Stried     Bob Caudill     

  Carl Becker  Bill English  

Bill Welch  X Stan Lipinski    X Emmett Thomason   X 

 A = Absent   N = Unable to attend    √ = Present       X = Soon to be elected 

COMMITTEE REPORTS   

Adjutant:     Floyd Clark   

1st Vice Commander    Ken Roe 

Finance Officer    Tom Harder  

 Audit of Financial records done 

 Results of 2018 Golf Event 

 Recommended Golf Budget for 2019 needs review and approval by September 

 Draft Post Budget for next fiscal year based on recommendations for Golf budget 

 Transfer plans for funds invested with Cary Street Partners 
o Balance on 5/31/2018  $21,122.55 

 Cash Sweep $11,148.05 
 Bond  $  9,959.00  15 July maturity date 
 Miscellaneous   $     15.50  (need to confirm)  

o Transfer of all funds to Velocity Credit Union in late July 
 

Membership, Webmaster & Historian  Bob Pillmore 

 Membership status 

 Updates for website concerning the golf tournament 

 Website updates in general 
Service Officer     Bob Jordan 

High School Scholarship Chairman  Dr. Ron Stried  

 Awardees invited to Aug meeting 
Boys/Girls State     Dr. Ron Stried  

Veteran Scholarship Chairman  Bill Welch (nominee)  

Charitable Donations    Bill Welch (nominee) 

High School Oratorical   TBD 

Chaplain     Emmett Thomason (nominee) 

Sergeant-at-Arms    Larry Hohl  

At-Large-Officers    Bob Caudill, Bill English, Carl Becker 

      Stan Lipinski 
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Attached to Minutes of 5 July 2018 Executive Committee Meeting 

Nominations of new Officers for the Post must be completed with the election of officers 

scheduled to take place at the August General Meeting. 

Nominees for Next Fiscal Year Post 326 Officers are listed below; 

 Commander     Mike Jackson 

 1st Vice Commander    TBD 

 2nd Vice Commander    TBD 

 Finance Officer    Tom Harder 

 Membership, Webmaster, Historian Bob Pillmore 

 Service Officer    Bob Jordan 

 High School Scholarship Chair  Dr. Ron Stried 

 Boys/Girls State Committee Chair  Dr. Ron Stried 

 Vet Scholarship Committee Chair  Bill Welch 

 Charitable Donations Chair   ill Welch 

 High School Oratorical Chair  TBD 

 Chaplain     Emmett Thomason 

 Sergeant-At-Arms    Larry Hohl 

 Golf Committee Chair (non elected) Dr. Ron Stried 
 

The committee needs to propose a motion to nominate all of these members, and expect that 

since they are running unopposed that the election at the August General Meeting will be a 

"voice vote".   

 

Once elected, these members will need to be installed and they will then start to serve in their 

positions beginning in September 2018.   

 On 28 June CDR Ted Weeks was asked to install the new officers in August.  He is 
actually not going to be the District 10 Commander at that time and he will be 
coordinating with Jay Jernigutt who will be his replacement. 

 Their term of office is through the end of August 2019. 
 

 

Results of the 4th of July Parade and Picnic 

Results of the Flag Retirement Ceremony 

Results of Flag Retirement Ceremony at ELAN 

Discuss the possibility of having Post member BBQs on two dates in the next six months 

to encourage more participation, ask for suggestions which would lead to a better Post, 

and maybe encourage golf tournament help. 
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Attached to Minutes of 5 July 2018 Executive Committee Meeting 

Draft Schedule for the Upcoming Months 

JULY 

July 11th through the 15th are the dates for the Texas Department Convention in San Antonio  

https://txlegion.org/conventions/department-convention/ 

 15 July - Submit newsletter inputs for August newsletter to Cathy Miller, copy to me and to Mike 
Jackson 

 Discuss a plan to obtain DD-214s for all members of the Post who have not submitted them 

 Consider having a couple of BBQ meals open to members of the Post who are not on the 
Committee but might enjoy a couple of social events paid for by the Post. 

o Perhaps starting at 6 pm after an Exec Committee meeting in September?? 

AUGUST 

 01 Aug - General Meeting  
o election of new officers, installation,  
o introduction of veteran scholarship awardees who are invited guests  
o Need a speaker 

 Initiate a membership drive to attain 172 members during the coming year. 

 Scholarship payments are likely to begin this month 

SEPTEMBER 

 05 Sep - Executive Committee Meeting at the OCC Private Dining Room (PDR) 4:30 to 6:00 pm 

 15 Sep - Submit newsletter inputs for October newsletter to Cathy Miller, copy to Mike Jackson 

 Initiate the Post 326 tax return for IRS taxes as a non-profit organization 

OCTOBER 

 03 Oct - General Meeting 
o Need a speaker 
o Select band for December meeting 
o Plans for Veterans Day parade downtown Austin 

NOVEMBER 

07 Nov - Executive Committee Meeting at OCC PDR at 4:30 to 6:00 pm 

 15 Nov - Submit newsletter inputs for December newsletter to Cathy Miller, copy to Mike Jackson 

DECEMBER 

 05 Dec - General Meeting and Christmas Party with Band 
o This could be moved to allow more people to attend from UT, TSU, Huston-Tillotson 
o No speaker at this meeting 
o Decorations and potential presents for wives/guests 

 Potential for Spring semester scholarships to start being made in late December or mid January. 

https://txlegion.org/conventions/department-convention/
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Attached to Minutes of 5 July 2018 Executive Committee Meeting 

The following is an Executive Committee approved listing of the nominees for Post 326 Officers 

for the coming fiscal year.  These members are invited (and encouraged) to attend the 01 August 

General Meeting at the Onion Creek Club for the General Meeting at which a member election 

will take place.  Since these nominees are running unopposed, the election will be a VOICE 

BALLOT.  Once elected they will be installed by CDR Jay Jernigan, or CDR Ted Weeks 

depending on their availability. 

The General Meeting social hour starts at 6 pm, the meeting starts at 7 pm.          

Committee Position 2018 - 2019 Nominee 

  Commander Mike Jackson 

  1st Vice Commander TBD 

  2nd Vice Commander TBD 

  Adjutant Ken Roe 

  Finance Officer Tom Harder 

  Finance & Budget Committee Chair Tom Harder 

  Investment Committee Chair Tom Harder 

  Sergeant-at Arms Larry Hohl 

  Service Officer Bob Jordan 

  Chaplain Emmett Thomason 

  Historian  Bob Pillmore 

  Membership Committee Chair Bob Pillmore 

  Webmaster Bob Pillmore 

√ At-Large Officer  Bill Welch 

  Veterans’ Scholarships Committee Chair  Bill Welch 

  Charitable Donations Committee Chair Bill Welch 

  At-Large Officer Stan Lipinski 

  At-Large Officer Bob Caudill 

  At-Large Officer  N/A 

√ At-Large Officer Dr. Ron Stried 

  High School Scholarships Chair Dr. Ron Stried 

  Boys/Girls State Committee Chair Dr. Ron Stried 

  High School Oratorical Committee Chair TBD 

  Golf Tournament Co-Chairmen Dr. Ron Stried 

  Golf Tournament Fundraising Chair TBD 

 Legend  
  Voting Officers are in yellow  
√ Plus two others . . . . to be determined Bill Welch and Ron Stried 
      
      

Please join me in wishing these gentlemen “fair winds and following seas” for the coming year. 
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Attached to Minutes of 5 July 2018 Executive Committee Meeting 

American Legion Post 326 Executive Committee Meeting - Notes of Interest 
06 July 2018 
 
MEMBERSHIP DUES 
I noted that Bob Pillmore indicated in an email to me on 05 July at 2:40 pm that the 2019 

Membership drive begins in July.  So, as far as the American Legion National level is 

concerned, the annual membership is from January through December of each calendar year.  

It is probably a good idea to review the overall membership dues process to ensure that the 

Post Executive Committee is familiar with it. 

The following section is an excerpt from the Post Constitution and it is with regard to annual 
dues for members of the Post.  Here is a quick overview. 

 Dues are payable on or before October 20th of each year for the succeeding year. 

 Dues not paid on or before January 1st of each year means the member is delinquent;  

 If the "delinquent member" pays the dues before February 1st then the member shall be 
automatically reinstated. 

 If the "delinquent member's dues" are not paid on or before February 1st it results in the 
member being suspended from all privileges. 

 Dues not paid by a "suspended member" before June 13th of the year means the 
member's membership in the American Legion shall be forfeited. 

 

ARTICLE V – DUES – FISCAL YEAR 

Section 1.  Annual dues shall be as prescribed by the Post and shall be payable on or before October 

20th of each year for the succeeding calendar year.  A member whose dues for the current year 

have not been paid by January first shall be classed as delinquent.  If his/her dues are paid on or 

before February first, he/she shall be automatically reinstated. If he/she is still delinquent after 

February first, he/she shall be suspended from all privileges.  If he/she is still under such 

suspension on June thirtieth of such year, his/her membership in the American Legion shall be 

forfeited.  A member so suspended or whose membership has been so forfeited may be reinstated 

to active membership in good standing by vote of the Post and payment of current dues for the 

year in which the reinstatement occurs. 

Section 2.  The newly elected Post Officers shall be installed at a regular or special meeting, as 

may be designated by the Post Executive committee, as soon as practicable after the annual 

election, not later than the first regular Post meeting in October following their election, and 

according to Article V. Section 4 of this Constitution. 

Section 3.  The Chairman of the membership committee may recommend to the Post Executive 

Committee the names of members whose dues shall be paid for by the Post with reasons for such 

recommendations.  The Post Executive Committee shall have the power to approve or reject 

recommendations except new members and transfers. 
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MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
The Post Executive Committee needs to consider appointing or creating a membership 
committee to handle all of the membership tracking, annual dues payments, delinquency 
notices, suspensions, and plans to build up the membership to desired levels. 
MEMBERSHIP DUES PAYMENT PROCESS 
In order to fully understand the process of membership dues payments and the issuing of new 
membership cards it is probably a good idea to ensure that everyone is aware of the process, 
the timing and the associated payments.  Mike Jackson asked the process question at the 
Executive Committee meeting on 05 July and it is a good idea to write the process out to make 
sure that we are following the process = no surprises please. 
 
Post 326 members shall be notified of the need to pay the annual membership dues of $46 to 
the Post Membership Chair Bob Pillmore between July and October 20th for the 2019 calendar 
year. 

 Notice should be put into the Post 326 August newsletter 

 An email notice or mail out should be prepared and sent out to all members 
 
Payments should be provided to Bob Pillmore and a receipt provided to the payee. 
 
We should ensure that the member's DD-214 is verified as on hand confirming honorable 
discharge for member. 
 
The payment (cash, check, or credit card payment) is deposited into the Operating Account at 
Velocity Credit Union. 

 Access data base and Excel spreadsheet is updated. 

 Membership card is filled out and provided to the member. 
 
Status is provided to the Exec Committee at monthly status meetings. 
 
 
Payments are made by the Post with checks signed by the Finance Officer to the 
Department, National level from the Post. 

 According to Bob Pillmore, the outgoing payments amount to a total of $31 per member 

 We do not pay out anything for life members, but the National (what about the State, 
Division?) does provide the Post with payments of about $7.00 per life member but it 
depends on a number of variables with which I am not familiar. 

 
 
 
Questions regarding process communication 

 Who sends out delinquent notices to members? 

 Who notifies the member that he/she is suspended based on lack of on time payment? 

 Who notifies the member and the American Legion that the former member's 
membership is forfeited for lack of payment? 

 What are the due dates for payments from the Post to the American Legion 
organizations? 

 


